
 
 

 
November 2015 
 
Dear Neighbor, 
 
As a supplement to the mailing of the NYSDEC fact sheet you have received, we would like to provide 
additional information regarding the upcoming activity at the 50 Kent Avenue property of the former 
Williamsburg Works Manufactured Gas Plant (MGP) Site (the Site), located at Kent Avenue and N. 12th 
Street, Brooklyn. As National Grid is committed to keeping the community informed of our activities during 
this work, we will continue to post updates on our website (williamsburgmgpsite.com).  If you have any 
questions or comments, please feel free to call the site hotline at (718) 403-3053. 
 

 
 
The work is part of an Interim Remedial Measure (IRM) set to begin in late November and will address 
contamination related to the operation of both the former MGP and more recent commercial and industrial 
operations that have occupied the 50 Kent Avenue property. The non-aqueous phase liquid (NAPL) 
recovery is ongoing.  
 
The goal of the IRM is to conduct a cleanup at the site that protects public health and the environment. This 
IRM is being prioritized to allow prompt cleanup of the City-owned 50 Kent Avenue property, which is part of 
NYC Parks’ long-term park development plan.  
 
Full details on the IRM work can be found in the NYSDEC fact sheet on the website 
(williamsburgmgpsite.com). 
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